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fertiliser was provided. Partners distributed tailoring tools to vocational training beneficiaries in Momauk and 
Shwegu townships.  
 

• In Chin State and Sagaing Region, WFP continues to coordinate closely with relevant stakeholders to compile an 
updated beneficiary list for those who remain in Mindat Township, as well as 11,000 displaced people in Kani and 
Mingin townships. They completed food distributions for 9,300 vulnerable and displaced people in Chin State. 
 

• In northern Shan, WFP completed cash distributions to 15,300 people in August and September. In addition, 
partners provided cash grants totaling 54,800,000 Myanmar kyats ($29,410) to nearly 150 people to start 
businesses, distributed agricultural seeds to 170 beneficiaries, as well as conducted business management and 
life skill trainings for 580 people in four townships. A total of 490 beneficiaries in four townships, including seven 
landmine survivors, received cash support totaling 134,000,000 Myanmar kyats ($72,000). Partners distributed 
hygiene kits to 300 people in Muse and Namkham townships.  
 

• In the southeast, partners continue to scale up efforts to address food insecurity by providing life-saving assistance 
to vulnerable families. They have completed registration for 3,500 vulnerable people in Kayah to distribute cash 
and rice. The distribution will begin in early November. More than 3,610 displaced people in Bilin and Kyaikhto 
townships of Mon State received food assistance in September. 
 

• In urban and peri-urban areas of Yangon, WFP reached 1 million vulnerable people in Dala, Dagon Seikkan and 
Hlaingtharya townships and planned to expand the distribution to North Okkalapa and Shwepyithar townships. In 
addition, partners provided food and/or cash assistance to 610 pregnant and lactating women as well as children 
under 5 years, 1,930 dismissed workers and 320 vulnerable families in Shwepyithar Township in September and 
October. 

 

For further information, please contact:  
David Carden, Head of Office, carden@un.org, +95 1 230 56 82-84 
Danielle Parry, Deputy Head of Office, parryd@un.org, +66 627157176  
Jennifer Bose Ratka, Public Information Officer a.i., bose.ratka@un.org, +216 25370089 
For more information, please visit www.unocha.org | https://reliefweb.int/country/mmr | https://www.facebook.com/OCHAMyanmar  
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